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Commercial Vehicle Information Systems  

and Networks (CVISN) Team Meeting Notes 

February 18, 2014 – Tuesday, 10:00 am  

 

 

 

Attendees:  

Ken Armstrong, FTA Jerry Bullard, FDOT MCSAW 

Ron Cordova, PrePass Mickey Davis, FMCSA 

Richard Easley, E-Squared Engineering Sharon Easley, E-Squared Engineering 

Tisha Keller, FTA Clay Packard, Atkins 

Ken Richards, DOR Troy Thompson, FHP CVE 

Marie Tucker, FDOT Clayton Tyson, Brandt 

Keith Westphal, Brandt Craig Wilson, FDOT MCSAW 

 

 

AGENDA ITEMS: 

 

 

Welcome and Introductions 

 

Marie Tucker welcomed everyone to the meeting and everyone went around the room and introduced 

themselves.  

 

 

Current Project updates and/or discussion 

 

Pre-Clearance at Motor Carrier Compliance Weigh Stations 

 

Jerry Bullard reviewed the stats that were provided in the handouts for by-passed and pull-in vehicles as well as 

the facility open percentages. J. Bullard stated that for each shift the weight inspectors are given the opportunity 

to turn off PrePass and pull in all trucks. Ken Armstrong asked how many facilities were in the state and J. 

Bullard stated that there are 20 WIM facilities on the interstate system. 

 

Pre-Clearance at Agriculture Sites 

 

M. Tucker reviewed the stats that were provided in the handouts for DACS since they would not be at the 

meeting. K. Armstrong asked how many agriculture interdiction stations there were in the state and M. Tucker 

stated that she would send him that information after the meeting. 

 

Permitting System Enhancements Project 

 

Bryan Hubbard was unable to attend the meeting and did not provide an update. Keith Westphal stated that he 

knows that the current system modifications were approved and that they are moving forward with and RFQ to 

do the next round of enhancements. Craig Wilson asked about the status of the WASP scanner software update 

for the scale facilities. M. Tucker stated that the PO is currently being routed through the approval process.  
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Automated Permitting System Utilization 

 

Ronnie Martin was unable to attend the meeting and did not provide any data for the meeting handouts. K. 

Westphal stated that the new system utilization was running at about 70%. 

 

BOL Program 

 

Ken Richards reviewed the numbers from the handouts and stated that it looks like DOR is on target to meet the 

same numbers as last year. He concluded by stating the Lynn McElroy is working on the write-up for the FY14 

grant project for DOR. 

 

E-Credentialing System Usage Stats 

 

D. Helton stated that usage of the electronic credentialing system continues to have some slow and steady 

progress. There has not been any upgrades to the system since its implementation six or seven years ago and 

don’t foresee that happening for another three to four years when the legacy systems are rebuilt. 

 

VWS Deployments and USDOT Cameras 

 

C. Wilson briefly reviewed some of the possible FY14 grant projects that were originally discussed with Jerry 

Scott. He then stated that MCSAW is currently working with the vendor in regards to the FY12 grant project to 

install four USDOT cameras. 

 

Container Number Database  

 

Clay Packard stated that he had a meeting with Paul Clark and M. Tucker and discussed some minor 

enhancements to complete and then show the database to a small group of users and get some feedback. M. 

Tucker stated that Troy Thompson had previously mentioned that FHP CVE would be having some training 

soon and would like to have C. Packard demonstrate the database at that time. T. Thompson stated that he is 

waiting to hear of this can be put on the agenda and plans to send an email out requesting C. Packard to demo 

the database.  

 

LPR/PRISM Project (DACS) 

 

M. Tucker stated that Jeff Jordan could not be at the meeting. DACS is currently still working on their protocol 

so they can implement the system at all sites.  

 

LPR Camera / Container Number Installations 

 

M. Tucker stated that the LPR camera project is complete and the container number installation project is still 

ongoing and making progress.  
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Trucking Industry Update 

 

Tisha Keller stated that her big announcement is that Ken Armstrong is the new President/CEO of FTA. She 

stated that FTA has HB537 on its radar. Federally FTA has EOBR regulations coming down the pipe and drug 

and alcohol clearinghouse that are currently being monitored. She continued to state that she is working with 

FHP CVE on the TACT grant. She concluded by stating that the annual trucking day at the capitol is March 

27th.  

 

FY14 CVISN Grant 

 

M. Tucker stated that everyone should have received a copy of the FY14 CVISN grant that is due at the end of 

March. Meetings have been held with everyone that had previously proposed grant projects. If there is anyone 

else who have projects they would like included in the grant they need to get with M. Tucker ASAP. All draft 

write-ups are due by the end of February.  

 

CVO Strategic Plan Update 

 

M. Tucker stated that a kick-off meeting has been scheduled so that work can be started on the strategic plan. 

She followed up by stating that this document is to determine where Florida where move forward with CVO in 

the next five years. This document does not apply only to CVISN but to CVO as a whole.  

 

Other Items 

 

With no further items for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 am. 

 

Next CVISN Meeting 

 

May 21, 2014, 1:30pm to 3:30pm, Conference Room 308, 3rd Floor in the Rhyne Building, 2740 Centerview 

Drive, Tallahassee, FL 32301. Call in Number: 850-410-5667; Toll Free: 866-374-3368 ext 5667 

 

 


